Press Release: Morgantown Installs Shared Lane Markings

On ???date, the City of Morgantown with authorization from the WVDOH will apply Shared Lane Markings and install special signs to guide bicyclists to the appropriate position on the roadway and to remind motorists that bicyclist have the same rights and are subject to the same duties as drivers of motor vehicles.  The Shared Lane Markings are approved by the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) and are in the new FHWA Manual of Uniform Traffic Control Devices (MUTCD).  
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In other cities such as San Francisco in which the Shared Lane Markings have been used, scientifically conducted studies showed that bicyclists are more likely to 

· Drive in the direction of traffic flow,
· Drive on the right side of the road,
· Not drive on sidewalks, and
· Position themselves on the roadway to avoid hitting opening doors of parked cars.  

The studies also showed that when Shared Lane Markings are present, motorists are more aware of bicycles and give them a little more room when passing.  Last year, Pittsburgh installed Shared Lane Markings on select streets and subsequently increased bicycle use.

The new signs state that “Bicycles May Use Full Lane.”  These signs are also FHWA approved and in the MUTCD.  When the City sought WVDOH approval for the Shared Lane Markings, the WVDOH required a Bicycles May Use Full Lane sign to be placed along with the Shared Lane Markings. However, to minimize costs, the City negotiated to place the signs at the beginning of each run of Shared Lane Markings and in locations in which the sign would convey a clearer message than the Shared Lane Markings.
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The Shared Lane Markings and Bicycles May Use Full Lane signs will be placed on Morgantown streets that bicyclists would use more if they knew they could ride on them.  These streets include University Avenue, Patteson Drive, Van Voorhis Road, Collins Ferry Road, Beechurst Avenue, High Street, Spruce Street, Stewart Street, Willowdale Road,  South University Avenue, Dorsey Avenue, Willey Street, Charles Avenue, Richwood Avenue, Rt. 7 in Sabraton, and Decker Boulevard. 
In the process of approving the City’s plan for Shared Lane Markings, the WVDOH also agreed to install Share The Road signs on state routes leading into and around the City including Monongahela Boulevard, South University Avenue, the Mileground, and Greenbag Road. 

The City is establishing the Shared Lane Markings and Bicycles May Use Full Lane signs in conjunction with an education program developed by the League of American Bicyclist that teaches bicyclist how to drive their bicycles as vehicles.  For more information about Morgantown’s Bicycle Program see the City’s web site: http://www.morgantown.com/bike-board.htm. 
